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Dear Parents/Carers, 

In line with our Phonics teaching in Foundation Stage and Year 1, we have purchased Big Cat 

reading books for the children to read at home and in school. We are now in a position to 

begin sending these home each week for you to support your child’s reading progression.  

How we teach reading: 

In Foundation Stage and Year 1 children take part in daily phonics sessions in which they 

learn new GPCs (sounds), blending to read skills and segmenting to write. This is then 

extended by our group reading sessions that occur three times a week. These sessions 

follow the same structure each week and have a focus on decoding, prosody and 

comprehension. Below is an example of how these sessions run. 

Decoding 

Decoding is the ability to segment a word into its simple sounds and then blend the sounds 

together to read the word with accuracy.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prosody 

Prosody is the ability to read with intonation and expression, taking into account 

punctuation such as speech marks and exclamation marks. 
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Comprehension  

Comprehension is the ability to demonstrate understanding about the text they have read 

building on the reading vipers that are attached below. 
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How to use the reading books at home: 

Supporting your child with reading 

Although your child will be taught to read at school, you can have a huge impact on their 

reading journey by continuing their practice at home. There are two types of reading books 

that your child may bring home: 

- A reading practice book. This will be at the correct phonic stage for your child. They 

should be able to read this fluently and independently. 

- A sharing book. Your child will not be able to read this on their own. This book is for 

you both to read and enjoy together. 

Reading practice book 

This book has been carefully matched to your child’s current reading level. If your child is 
reading it with little help, please don’t worry that it’s too easy – your child needs to develop 

fluency and confidence in reading. 

Listen to them read the book. Remember to give them lots of praise – celebrate their 

success! If they can’t read a word, read it to them. After they have finished, talk about the 
book together. 

Sharing book 

In order to encourage your child to become a lifelong reader, it is important that they learn 

to read for pleasure. The sharing book is a book they have chosen for you to enjoy together.  

Please remember that you shouldn’t expect your child to read this alone. Read it to or with 
them. Discuss the pictures, enjoy the story, predict what might happen next, use different 

voices for the characters, explore the facts in a non-fiction book. The main thing is that you 

have fun! 

For further information, please see this Little Wandle link that explains reading at home in 

more detail: https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/ 
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Organisation of reading books: 

It is really important that books are returned every day, inside the plastic wallet provided. 

This is so children can read the book during class time to progress through the reading 

sessions.  

Your child will bring home a named plastic wallet containing a reading record and one Big 

Cat reading book that is matched to their phonics ability. Your child will also receive a Love 

of Reading book, this does not need to come back each day but will be changed every Friday 

once returned.  

Please ensure that you record the date, the reading book and any notes that you wish to 

make in the reading record about your child’s reading. Reading records will be regularly 

checked. We will also record when your child takes part in reading sessions at school.  

 

Overview: 

- Your child will bring home two books: one Big Cat book and one Love of Reading 

book. 

- Keep your child’s books in the plastic wallets provided. 

- Bring back the books every day. 

- Books will be changed every Friday. 

 

Kind Regards  

Foundation Stage and KS1 Team 


